
Our Ref: 1052/99

NOTICE

EXTENSION OF TIME TO SUBMIT AN ACCESS ARRANGEMENT:
KALGOORLIE TO KAMBALDA GAS PIPELINE (LICENCE NUMBER
WA: PL 27)

This is to advise that following an application from Southern Cross Pipelines Pty Ltd
(SCP) on 25 November 1999, as owner/operator of the Kalgoorlie to Kambalda Gas
Pipeline (WA: PL27), I have granted a further 10-month extension of time to submit a
proposed Access Arrangement for this pipeline.  This extension of time is granted in
accordance with section 7.19 of the National Gas Pipelines Access Code for Natural
Gas Pipeline Systems (the Code).

On 3 December 1999, I granted an interim extension of two months to 1 February
2000 for this pipeline to seek comments from interested parties on the 12-month
extension sought by SCP.  The call for submissions closed on 7 January 2000 with
one submission having been received.

As there was no significant objection to the extension of time requested, I have
granted the extension to lodge a proposed Access Arrangement for the Kalgoorlie to
Kambalda Pipeline by 1 December 2000.

KEN MICHAEL
GAS ACCESS REGULATOR

25 January 2000


